بح	، امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳) رشته: کلیه رشته ها تعداد صفحات: ۵ ساعت شروع: ۸ ص	سؤالات
	م خانوادگی: تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۲/۰۲/۰۴ مدت امتحان: ۱۲۰ دقیقه پایه دوازدهم دوره دوم متوس	نام و نا
ورد	موزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزاد شهرستان بجنورد در اردیبهشت ۱۴۰۲	دانش آ
نمره	سؤالات (پاسخنامه دارد.)	رديف
	Listening	
	دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه بین بیژن و مهران گوش دهید. سپس گزینه مناسب را انتخاب کنید.	١
	1. What did Mehran want to buy? a) A new pair of shoes b) Some clothes c) A mobile phone	
	 2. Who was in trouble? a) One of Mehran's friends b) One of Bijan's friends c) Mehran himself 3. Mehran couldn't tell Bijan about the problem because 	
٢	a) it was an emergency b) it was a secret 4. Bijan believed Mehran should help his friend because	
	a) "No Pain, No Gain."b) "Money does not grow on trees."c) "A friend in need is a friend indeed."	
	دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه بین شیلا و سمیرا گوش دهید. سپس به سؤالات به شکل خواسته شده یاسخ دهید.	۲
٢	5. They had gone to the museum of Holy Defense before they got home. a) True b) False 6. Yeganeh and Kiana came over for dinner on Tuesday. a) True b) False 7. Had Samira gone to the museum of Holy Defense before? 8. When did their mothers arrive to take them home?	
	دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش، متنی با موضوع "محیط زیست" پخش خواهد شد. به آن گوش دهید و سپس	٣
۲	جاهای خالی را با کلمات مناسب کامل کنید. The environment means different things to different people. The environment can be water, air, animals, (9), plants, and other things that are around us. Also the environment can be the social, physical, cultural and chemical factors that (10) man. There are two types of environment, like the natural environment that nature (11); for example, the oceans, land, seas, etc, and the environment that man creates for himself such as houses, technologies and businesses. The environment is important and we should all protect it. We must avoid bad practices such as (12) air and water, and also doing any other harmful activities that destroy the environment.	
	دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه ی بین سارا و پرستار گوش دهید. سپس جاهای خالی را با کلمات مناسب کامل کنید.	۴
٣	Sara: It is so good that there are famous physicians in your hospital. Nurse: Do you know Iran has always had great physicians and doctors and has been rich in (13) Sara: It sounds interesting. Can you name some of them? I'd like to know them. Nurse: Back in (14), we can (15)	
	ادامه سؤالات در صفحه دوم	

_	حات: ۵ ساعت شروع: ۸ ص	ا تعداد صف	کلیه رشته ه	رشته:	زبان انگلیسی (۳)	ن امتحان شبه نهایی درس:	مؤالات
سطه	پایه دوازدهم دوره دوم متور	: ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ا مدت امتحار	امتحان: ۱۴۰۲/۰۲/۰۴	تاريخ	ام خانوادگی:	م و نا
ننورد	اداره آموزش و پرورش بج		بهشت ۱۴۰۲	لتان بجنورد در اردی	و داوطلبان آزاد شهر،	آموزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال	انش
نمر			دارد.)	سؤالات (پاسخنامه ه			ديف
			V	ocabulary			
	اضافی است.)	ىت. (يک جمله	كدام تصوير ال	دام جمله مربوط به	ده، مشخص کنید ک	با توجه به تصاویرداده شا	۵
۲	a) A wind tower is a b) When you get mo c) IRI stands for Isla	ney quickly,	it is easy to				
	d) The new light bul e) Fossil fuels are no	bs consume	less electric				
	<u> </u>						۶
۱۵		s city come energy sour e examples,	from a ces are used try to learn	l, the 'words in combi	erent background for fossil fuels nation' to		
		A	-/	<u> </u>		B	'
۵/	26. He burst into t 27. She usually rec students. 28. Electric cars do	ommend a b	oilingual dic		a) to make wa b) to be gratef c) to tell sb th d) to cry sudd	at sth is good	
				ب (ادار د د ف کار			1
				ید. راوین خوب س	از فائے حود فامل نہ	حاهای خالی را با دانش و	1,
	29. People like to spen	end time wit together."	h others wh	o are similar to t		جاهای خالی را با دانش و that " <i>Birds of a</i>	/
)		end time wit together."	h others wh	o are similar to t e air.			
,	feather , $f___$	end time wit together."	h others wh	o are similar to t	hem. You know	that "Birds of a	
	31. When I arrived at A) already had g 32. Nowadays electric A) are generated 33. Robinson Crusod A) which	t the party, ngone B) hat city	h others when dide from the Grandpartic already by resumble generation is a novel to the control of the control	e air. cammar ents gone C) had cources other that ated C) can written by Danie C) whi	hem. You know home. already gone n fossil fuels. generate el Defoe, was fin	that "Birds of a گزینه درست را انتخاب ک D) already gone D) is generating est published in 1719. D) whom	-
1/4	30. Plants a 31. When I arrived at A) already had g 32. Nowadays electric A) are generated 33. Robinson Crusos	t the party, ngone B) hacity	ny grandpar ive already ive already	e air. cammar cents gone C) had cources other that ated C) can written by Danie C) which agual dictionary C) documents of the course	hem. You know home. already gone n fossil fuels. generate el Defoe, was fin ch it on the exam, esn't he	that "Birds of a گزینه درست را انتخاب ک D) already gone D) is generating est published in 1719. D) whom ?	-

سبح	، امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳) رشته: کلیه رشته ها تعداد صفحات: ۵ ساعت شروع: ۸ ص	
	م خانوادگی: تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۲/۰۲/۰۴ مدت امتحان: ۱۲۰ دقیقه پایه دوازدهم دوره دوم متور	
نورد	موزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزاد شهرستان بجنورد در اردیبهشت ۱۴۰۲	دانش
نمره	سؤالات (پاسخنامه دارد.)	رديف
١	شكل درست فعل داخل پرانتز را در جاى خالى بنويسيد. 36. Should the waste to the landfill? (to send) 37. She a word when you shouted at her, did she? (to say)	1+
۲	الف) با توجه به تصویر و فعل داده شده، به سؤال زیر پاسخ کامل دهید. 38. What did Baird do in 1724? The first television	11
	ب) با توجه به تصویر و فعل داده شده، جمله زیر را با استفاده از ضمیر موصولی مناسب (who / whom / which) کامل کنید. 39. The person	
1/0	با استفاده از کلمه های درهم ریخته زیر، یک جمله معنا دار بنویسید. 40. They / their son / the driving test / were excited / had passed / because / . /	۱۲
	Reading	
	Some people prefer to provide help and support directly to those in need. However, others prefer to give money to national and international charity organizations. Giving money to those who are in need can be a personally good experience, but there is a choice between donating nationally and internationally through charities and giving directly to those who are around you. One of the advantages of providing direct support is that you know exactly how your money is spent. Another benefit is that you can see the impacts on those whom you are helping, which can lead not only to great personal happiness but also to respect from others who appreciate the work that you do.	18
¥°	There are advantages in giving to charities that are national and international. First and the best is helping with problems of global importance, such as curing diseases and human rights or helping those who are involved in bad environmental events like earthquakes and floods. In conclusion, a person should make their own choice in helping others. The important point is that we continue to give to those who are more in need than we are.	
	 ❖ Answer the questions. 41. What can it lead to when you see the impacts on those you are helping? 42. What is the important point in helping others? ❖ Choose the best answer. 43. The word "benefit" in line 6 is closest in meaning to	
	45. Helping people in bad environmental events has the global importance. a) True b) False 46. Some people feel great personal happiness when they help others. a) True b) False	

ادامه سؤالات در صفحه چهارم

سبح	ساعت شروع: ٨ ص	حات: ۵	تعداد صف	لیه رشته ها	رشته: کا		ی (۳)	امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیس	ؤالات
سطه	دهم دوره دوم متو،	پایه دواز	۱۲ دقیقه	مدت امتحان: ٠	14.7/.	متحان: ۲/۰۴	تاريخ ا	، خانوادگی:	م و ناه
نورد	زش و پرورش بج	اداره آمو		شت ۱۴۰۲	در اردیبه	ىتان بجنورد د	ِاد شهرس	موزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آز	نش آه
نمره				(.3	سخنامه دار	سؤالات (پا			يف
٣	still regarded They produce produced as a Turbines and Today, ab largest sourc Water is con Water Cycle along the wat Comp 47. The energ 48. Many con 49. The powe a) water of 50. The passa a) electric 51. What is the	l as a poe e energy a result of generate out 19% es of renoverted in ". The way. lete the gy in modulation poets bet that is expected age says city the best tent Source	owerful ry from fall of falling tors converted for all of the cloud water cycle sentence by the converted for the conver	ne energy in esource that ling or running wert this power this power. So we do and recycle is continuous. The can generate the rear generate from falling thine the can generate	m moving can ge ng water is water is er into el y is gen hat makeles backers backers backers at e clear color color color dispersion dispersion dispersion moving the color color dispersion moving the color dispersion moving th	ng water for nerate clear and convective called "hy ectricity. erated from the charging and the charging and the charging and the charging water mydropower renew earth Converting Hydropower Mydropower Converting Convert	or tho an, ren vert it t dropover m hydrower r as rair and can dropover is called by the convertion of	usands of years. Today, it is ewable, and cheap electricity. o electricity. The power that is wer" or "hydroelectric power". ropower, making it one of the enewable? It is simple: water. a. This process is called "The be used to produce electricity be used to produce electricity. ert it to	

A dictionary is a collection of words ranging from letters A-Z. When reading or writing a story, an essay, a paragraph, or even a sentence, using a dictionary is a great help. There are many advantages of using a dictionary. Therefore, using a dictionary is essential for students. The first advantage of using a dictionary is pronunciation. We can also listen to the pronunciation of the words if we use an audio dictionary. The second advantage of using a dictionary is checking out a word's right spelling. The third advantage of using it is learning a word's part of speech. It is one of the types into which words are divided in grammar according to their use, such as noun, verb, or adjective. Lastly, example sentences are mostly available. Seeing specific words used in a sentence can provide more context and help you better understand their proper usage. However, searching words by using a dictionary takes a lot of time. By using a talking dictionary, we are able to look the words up in a few minutes. As a result, a dictionary is a great help for everyone, especially students who are learning a language and those who are interested in language learning.

❖ Answer the questions.

52. How can a talking dictionary help us?

53. What is the use of example sentences?

Choose the best answer.

54. What does the underlined pronoun "it" in line 6 refer to?

a) pronunciation b) s

b) spelling

c) part of speech

d) example sentence

55. Which of the following is the opposite of the underlined word "available" in line 8?

a) out of reach

٣

b) valuable

c) repetitive

d) accessible

ادامه سؤالات در صفحه پنجم

ساعت شروع: ٨ صبح	حات: ۵	تعداد صف	لیه رشته ها	رشته: ک	(٣)	سؤالات امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی
دهم دوره دوم متوسطه	پایه دواز	۱ دقیقه	مدت امتحان: ۲۰	14.7/.	تاريخ امتحان: ۲/۰۴	نام و نام خانوادگی:
وزش و پرورش بجنورد	اداره آمو		شت ۱۴۰۲	ر اردیبه	د شهرستان بجنورد د	دانش آموزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزا

نمره	سؤالات (باسخنامه دارد.)	رديف
	Writing	
١	با استفاده از یک کلمه ربط مناسب (but, so, or) جمله های زیر را کامل کنید. 56. This dress is not comfortable, she rarely wears it. 57. Oceans are very large bodies of salt water, lakes are small bodies of fresh water.	18
	گزینه درست را انتخا <i>ب کنید.</i>	14
١	58. You can buy this pocket dictionary, a) or you can use an online dictionary c) but you can really use it in the class 59. Dr. Gharib was a dedicated physician, a) so he went abroad to study medicine b) so you are a really busy person d) and it will not be essential for you b) or he taught medicine to his students	
	c) but he was a distinguished professor d) and he spared no pains to cure the sick	
	برای پاراگراف داده شده، یک topic sentence مناسب و یک concluding sentence مناسب بنویسید.	۱۸
1	Energy (60)	
۲	An online dictionary is one that is available on the Internet or World Wide Web. You can have an access to it through a Web browser by using a computer or a mobile device, primarily by typing a term into a search box on the site. Online dictionaries offer immediate, direct access through very large databases to a word's pronunciation and meaning, plus a host of information. This information includes words' spellings, parts of speech, definitions, synonyms, antonyms, origins, collocations, etc. It also gives examples of how to use the words in sentences correctly. In short, you can use an online dictionary whenever you need it.	19
	62. The supporting sentences of the above paragraph a) give examples b) give reasons c) tell a short story d) explain the topic 63. The topic of the paragraph: 64. The controlling idea of the paragraph: 65. The concluding sentence of the paragraph:	
٣	با استفاده از همه عبارت های داده شده، یک پاراگراف با موضوع "حافظ" در پاسخنامه بنویسید. پاراگراف باید شامل Concluding Sentence, Supporting Sentences, Topic Sentence - born: Shiraz, sometime between the years 1310-1337 AD - learn the Holy Quran by heart - mostly remembered for his Ghazals - collection of his poems: Divan - be the inspiration for many poets 66. Hafez	۲٠
	موفق باشید. جمع نمرات ۴۰	

سؤالات امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳) رشنه: کلیه رشته ها تعداد صفحات: ۵ ساعت شروع: ۸ صبح نام و نام خانوادگی: تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۲/۲/۰۴ مدت امتحان: ۱۲۰ دقیقه پایه دوازدهم دوره دوم متوسطه دانش آموزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان ازاد شهرستان بجنورد در اردیبهشت ۱۴۰۲

سؤالات (پاسخنامه دارد.) Listening مي اين عسى الم الان على الم الان مال على المورال موسم. دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه بین بیژن و مهران گوش دهید. سپس گزینه مناسب را انتخاب کنید. 1. What did Mehran want to buy? a) A new pair of shoes b) Some clothes c) A mobile phone 2. Who was in trouble? a) One of Mehran's friends b) One of Bijan's friends c) Mehran himself 3. Mehran couldn't tell Bijan about the problem because ٢ a) it was an emergency b) it was a secret c) it was important 4. Bijan believed Mehran should help his friend because a) "No Pain, No Gain." b) "Money does not grow on trees." c) "A friend in need is a friend indeed." دانش اَموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه بین شیلا و سمیرا گوش دهید. سپس به سؤالات به شکل خواسته شده ٢ ياسخ دهيد. 5. They had gone to the museum of Holy Defense before they got home. a) True b) False ٢ 6. Yeganeh and Kiana came over for dinner on Tuesday. a) True b) False 7. Had Samira gone to the museum of Holy Defense before? 8. When did their mothers arrive to take them home? دانش اَموزان عزیز، در این بخش، متنی با موضوع "محیط زیست" پخش خواهد شد. به اَن گوش دهید و سپس جاهای خالی را با کلمات مناسب کامل کنید. The environment means different things to different people. The environment can be water, air, animals, (9)....., plants, and other things that are around us. Also the environment can be the social, physical, cultural and chemical factors that (10)...... man. There are two types of ٢ environment, like the natural environment that nature (11).....; for example, the oceans, land, seas, etc, and the environment that man creates for himself such as houses, technologies and businesses. The environment is important and we should all protect it. We must avoid bad practices such as (12)...... air and water, and also doing any other harmful activities that destroy the environment. دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به مکالمه ی بین سارا و پرستار گوش دهید. سپس جاهای خالی را با کلمات مناسب كامل كنىد. Sara: It is so good that there are famous physicians in your hospital. Nurse: Do you know Iran has always had great physicians and doctors and has been rich in (13)..... Sara: It sounds interesting. Can you name some of them? I'd like to know them. Nurse: Back in (14)....., we can (15)..... Avicenna. Sara: Avicenna! Can you tell me more about him? Nurse: Yeah, of course! He was a great (16)..... physician. He has written two great books. His life is a source of (17)..... for many people. Sara: That's so nice. I think I'll ask my dad to take us to Hamedan this summer. Nurse: Yeah, I think that will be an (18)..... trip! ادامه سؤالات در صفحه دوم

	عداد صفحات: ۵ ساعت شروع: ۸ ص		-	، امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان ا ن	والات
	دقیقه پایه دوازدهم دوره دوم متور	۱۴۰۲/۰۲/ مدت امتحان: ۱۲۰	تاريخ امتحان: ۴۰	م خانوادگی:	م و نا
ننورد	اداره آموزش و پرورش بج	د در اردیبهشت ۱۴۰۲	للبان أزاد شهرستان بجنور	موزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوط	نش أ
نمره		(پاسخنامه دارد.)	سؤالات		ديف
	-31	Vocabula	iry		
	ک جمله اضافی است.)	ربوط به کدام تصویر است. (ی	سخص كنيد كدام جمله م	با توجه به تصاویرداده شده، مث	۵
	19 C	20 a	21 e	22 b	
۲	A) A wind tower is a natural by When you get money que of IRI stands for Islamic Red) The new light bulbs conserved Fossil fuels are nonrenew	ickly, it is easy to spend public of Iran. sume less electricity than	t as well because "e	asy come, easy go".	
10				با استفاده از کلمه های داده شد	١
1/0	23. The people of this city of 24. When renewable energy 25. Through sentence exam	demand / expand / gracome from a World !	ndually / variety of different backgr lemand. for fossil to n combination' to .e.	ounds. fuels is reduced. ≅X∆andyour vocabulary.	
1	$\stackrel{f E}{=}$ ف در ستون $\stackrel{f B}{=}$ آضافی است.)	ستونِ B پيدا کنيد. (يک تعريه	ِ ستون A یک تعریف از	برای هر کلمه مشخص شده در	١,
۱/۵	26. He burst into tears will 27. She usually recommendate students. C. 28. Electric cars do not po	A hen he lost his mother. d nd a bilingual dictionary	a) to make to her b) to be g	Be water, air, etc. dirty rateful for b that sth is good	
			. خود کامل کنید. (اولین	جاهای خالی را با دانش واژگانی	, ا
١	29. People like to spend tim feather flock togethe 30. Plants a b sorb carbon	e with others who are $\sin x$	nilar to them. You k	now that "Birds of a	
-	Núl Núl	Grammar			
7/0	34. The teacher rarely let the	B) have already gone *by resources of B) can be generatedis a novel written be B) who	(C) had already go ther than fossil fuel C) can generate by Daniel Defoe, was C) which it exangers	s. D) is generating as first published in 1719. D) whom a,?	9
	35. What you d	o if you were a distingui	C) doesn't he shed university prof	√ D) did he	
				lessor/	

And wanter .

سبح	ساعت شروع: ۸ ه	باد صفحات: ۵	ليه رشته ها نعا	رشته: ک	انگلیسی (۳)	، امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان	سؤالات
سعله	دهم دوره دوم متو	فيقه پابه دواز	مدت امتحان: ۱۲۰ د	امنحان: ۱۴۰۲/۰۲/۰۴	تاريخ	م خانوادگی:	نام و نا
-	وزش و پرورش بج		ىشت ۱۴۰۲	تنان بجنورد در اردیبه	وطلبان أزاد شهرس	موزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داو	دانش ا
نمره			(.3	سؤالات (باسخنامه دار			رديف
١	36. Should th 37. She die	c wastobe In:tsay a	.sent to the word when you	م بنویسید. landfill? (to send shouted at her, di)	شکل درست فعل داخل پرانتز y)	1.
٢		38.	What did Baird d The first television	o in 1724? on .w.asinven	ied by Ba		11
	to inven	39. 7	میر موصولی مادید. The person	زير را با استفاده از ض د. المسامه المعدمان	اده شده، جمله who) کامل کنی he Hrstte	ب) با توجه به تصویر و فعل د مناسب (whom / which / مناسب (whom . was Baird الم	7) 10 18 11
1/0	40. They / the	eir son / the d	riving test / were	جمله معنا دار بنویسید excited / had pass excited / had pass Reading	sed / because	با استفاده از کلمه های درهم به استفاده از کلمه های درهم به استفاده از کلمه های درهم	۱۲
1	to give money in need can b and internatio One of the is spent. Anot can lead not o work that you There are best is helping helping those In conclus	y to national te a personal anally through advantages ther benefit only to great do.) advantages i g with proble who are investion, a persor	vide help and sup and international ly good experient h charities and give of providing direct is that you can so personal happine on giving to charters of global impolved in bad envi	charity organization, but there is a ving directly to the ect support is that ee the impacts on ess but also to respective that are nation portance, such as ronmental events eir own choice in	nose in need. choice between those who are a you know exthose whom beet from other those whome the curing disease like earthqual helping other	you are helping, which ers who appreciate the ernational. First and the ses and human rights or	15
	 Answe 41. What can it 42. What is the Choose 43. The word and an experient 44. Which one and to be weed to the word and to be weed to the word and the word	r the questice the dead to who e important per the best and "benefit" in the dead to the best don't have been per False, according to the dead of the best decopole in bad of the bad	ons. en you see the impoint in helping of swer. line 6 is closest in the lefinition for the lefinition for the lefinition for the lefinition to the passenvironmental expersonal happing	c) choice c) choice word "appreciate for c) to span as age. The rents has the global ess when they help	u are helping "in line 7? re no pains	(d) advantage d) to put in order	
			چهارم	ادامه سؤالات در صفحه			

ساعت شروع: ٨ صبح	حات: ۵	تعداد صف	ليه رشته ها	رشته: گ	(4)	سؤالات امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی
زدهم دوره دوم متوسطه	پایه دواز	۱ دقیقه	مدت امتحان: ۲۰	14.4/	تاريخ امتحان: ٢١٠٤	نام و مام خانوادگی:
وزش و پرورش بجنورد	اداره أم		شت ۱۴۰۲	ر اردیبه	د شهرستان بجنورد د	دانش آموزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزا

سؤالات (باسخنامه دارد.)

متن زیر را بخوانید و به پرسش های داده شده در هر بخش پاسخ دهید.

Many countries have used the energy in moving water for thousands of years. Today, it is still regarded as a powerful resource that can generate clean, renewable, and cheap electricity. They produce energy from falling or running water and convert it to electricity. The power that is produced as a result of falling or running water is called "hydropower" or "hydroelectric power". Turbines and generators convert this power into electricity.

Today, about 19% of all our electricity is generated from hydropower, making it one of the largest sources of renewable power. So what makes hydropower renewable? It is simple: water. Water is converted into clouds and recycles back to earth as rain. This process is called "The Water Cycle". The water cycle is continuously recharging and can be used to produce electricity along the way.

Complete the sentences.

٣

٣

47. The energy in moving water can generate clean,renewable, and cheap electricity.

c) earth

48. Many countries produce energy from falling / nunning and convert it toelectricity.....

49. The power that is produced from falling or running water is called

a) water cycle b) turbine **⟨c)** hydropower d) generator

50. The passage says that makes hydropower renewable.

a) electricity Yb) water 51. What is the best title for this text?

a) Different Sources of Energy

b) Converting Electricity c) Electrical Air Conditioner

متن زیر را بخوانید و به پرسش های داده شده در هر بخش پاسخ دهید.

d) cloud

۱۵

A dictionary is a collection of words ranging from letters A-Z. When reading or writing a story, an essay, a paragraph, or even a sentence, using a dictionary is a great help. There are many advantages of using a dictionary. Therefore, using a dictionary is essential for students. The first advantage of using a dictionary is pronunciation. We can also listen to the pronunciation of the words if we use an audio dictionary. The second advantage of using a dictionary is checking out a word's right spelling. The third advantage of using it is learning a word's part of speech. It is one of the types into which words are divided in grammar according to their use, such as noun, verb, or adjective. Lastly, example sentences are mostly available. Seeing specific words used in a sentence can provide more context and help you better understand their proper usage However, searching words by using a dictionary takes a lot of time. (By using a talking dictionary, we are able to look the words up in a few minutes) As a result, a dictionary is a great help for everyone, especially students who are learning a language and those who are interested in language learning.

* Answer the questions.

52. How can a talking dictionary help us?

53. What is the use of example sentences?

Choose the best answer.

54. What does the underlined pronoun "it" in line 6 refer to?

a) pronunciation b) spelling

d) example sentence 55. Which of the following is the opposite of the underlined word "available" in line 8? Ya) out of reach b) valuable

c) repetitive ادامه سؤالات در صفحه پنجم

d) accessible

ساعت شروع: ٨ صبح	حات: ۵	تعداد صف	ليه رشته ها	رشته: ک	(٣)	سؤالات امتحان شبه نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی
دهم دوره دوم متوسطه	پایه دوازه	۱ دقیقه	مدت امتحان: ۲۰	14.7/.	تاریخ امتحان: ۲۱۰۴	نام و نام خانوادگی:
زش و پرورش بجنورد	اداره آمو		شت ۱۴۰۲	ر اردیبه	د شهرستان بجنورد د	دانش آموزان دوره روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزا

نم	سؤالات (باسخنامه دارد.)	ديف ا
	Writing	
	با استفاده از یک کلمه ربط مناسب (but, so, or) جمله های زیر را کامل کنید.	13
	56. This dress is not comfortable, she rarely wears it.	
	57. Oceans are very large bodies of salt water, lakes are small bodies of fresh water.	
	تخزینه درست را انتخاب کنید. تخواه درست از انتخاب کنید.	1,,
	58. You can buy this pocket dictionary,	
	(a) or you can use an online dictionary b) so you are a really busy person	
	c) but you can really use it in the class d) and it will not be essential for you	l
	59. Dr. Gharib was a dedicated physician,	
	a) so he went abroad to study medicine b) or he taught medicine to his students	
	c) but he was a distinguished professor d) and he spared no pains to cure the sick	
	برای پاراگراف داده شده، یک topic sentence مناسب و یک concluding sentence مناسب بنویسید.	1/
	Energy (60) is so important in our daily lives because it is a It is the ability to do work.	
	Without energy, we would have a hard time. Most of our activities require energy. We use it to	
	cook food, to heat a house or school, and to light a street. We also need it to keep a hospital open	
	and to run a factory. Thus, (61) energy Can improve and even save lives	
	با توجه به یاراگراف داده شده، به موارد زیر پاسخ دهید.	١٩
	An online dictionary is one that is available on the Internet or World Wide Web. You can have	
	(an) access to it through a Web browser by using a computer or a mobile device, primarily by	
	typing a term into a search box on the site. Online dictionaries offer immediate, direct access	
	through very large databases to a word's pronunciation and meaning plus a host of information	
	This information includes words' spellings, parts of speech, definitions, synonyms, antonyms,	
	origins, collocations, etc. It also gives examples of how to use the words in sentences correctly. In short, you can use an online dictionary whenever you need it.	
	-	
	62. The supporting sentences of the above paragraph	
	a) give examples b) give reasons c) tell a short story (d) explain the topic 63. The topic of the paragraph: Louise. Dickonory.	
	64. The controlling idea of the paragraph: is one that is available on the Internet or World Wick	
	65. The concluding sentence of the paragraph: In short, you an use an orline dictionary	МР
	Whenand you had t	
	با استفاده از همه عبارت های داده شده، یک پاراگراف با موضوع "حافظ" در پاسخنامه بنویسید. پاراگراف باید شامل	
	المعادة الرحمة Concluding Sentence, Supporting Sentences, Topic Sentence باشد.	۲.
	- born: Shiraz, sometime between the years 1310-1337 AD	
	- learn the Holy Quran by heart	
	- mostly remembered for his Ghazals	
1	- collection of his poems: Divan	
1	- be the inspiration for many poets	
	66 Hafar is an D + + C D	
	66. Hafez is one of the most famous losson poets. He was born sometime between the years 1337 AD in strong. He borned the Holy Quian by heart that why he is also Holos.	13
	Hales is mostly remembered for his Ghozak which are a special type of poetry. The	
	trace 15 Mostly remembered by 1.5 Cl 1.1 12 cm	